
 

 

REGULAR MEETING 

 

 The Town Council of the Town of Weber City met in a regular meeting at 7:00 p.m. on 

Monday, September 16, 2019.  This meeting was held in the assembly room of the Weber City 

Town Hall in Weber City, Virginia.  Prayer was led by Eileen Deckard Pledge of Allegiance by 

all in attendance. 

 

PRESENT:    Mayor: Eileen Deckard 

  Town Attorney:  Michael Carrico 

Council Members:  Patrick Deskins, Mack Edwards, MaryLou Roberts. 

ABSENT: Justin Addington 

 

SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS:   

Joe Allesandrini asked the council what the status was of a hired person to mowing. Town 

Attorney Mike Carrico advised the town still is not allowed to mow on properties not owned by 

the town. Mr. Allesandrini advised of how Dogwood and Chapel St. are in need of mowing.  

(After the meeting it was made aware the Streets are maintained by VDOT and a work order 

request was placed).   

 

Donnie Qualls of whom is located at 126 Pierce Street, stated he would like to request on behalf 

of the residents of the street to request the town adopt the street and install streetlights. After 

being made aware the Street is a private drive, he himself has had some paving done on the road 

to repair the major issues. Town Attorney Carrico asks that he allow the town time to discuss and 

get back with him at the next council meeting. 

 

Public presentation ended at 7:15 p.m. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

Motion to accept the August 20, 2019 Regular Monthly meeting minutes was made by Mack 

Edwards, seconded by Pat Deskins all voting AYE; none voting NAY absent Justin Addington. 

 

Motion to accept the financial reports was made by Mack Edwards, seconded by Pat Deskins all 

voting AYE; none voting NAY absent Justin Addington. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Boundary Adjustment Committee Discussion was made regarding adoption of county zoning 

ordinances. No motions made at this time. Discussion was made about possible annexation; no 

motions was made at this time. 

 

Finance Committee Bank account was opened at New Peoples, still having something in each 

town bank.   

 

Weber City Fire Department Report  

  

Legal Affairs No Report 

 



 

 

Mayors Report Discussed the upcoming price increase for trash service. A motion was made to 

request for proposals was made by Pat Deskins, seconded by Mack Edwards all voting AYE; 

none voting NAY absent Justin Addington 

 

Ordinance Committee 

 

Personnel Committee Will conduct interviews within the next two weeks for the police 

department vacancy.  

 

Police Department Report 

Request to allow the purchase of Halloween Candy to be given out by the police department. 

 

Motion to allow a purchase of $150 was made by Mack Edwards, seconded by Pat Deskins all 

voting AYE; none voting NAY absent Justin Addington. 

 

Street Committee  

 

ADJOURNMENT:  

Mack Edwards made a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Pat Deskins motion 

passed with all voting AYE; none voting NAY absent Justin Addington.   

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

 
 
__________________________________________  ________________________________ 

Eileen Deckerd, Interim Mayor     Town Secretary 


